

Date: August 27th, 2024



التاريخ: 27 أغسطس 2024

Circular No:8/ AY 2024-25 Subject: Update on School Bus Transportation

السّادة أولياء الأمور الكرام، تحيّة وبعد

Dear Parents and Guardians.

It was a pleasure meeting many of you this morning and welcoming you to the school for the new academic year 2024-25.

We trust that you are satisfied with the grade-level staggered start-up arrangements designed to acquaint you with your children's classrooms and the school's entrances and exits. We are of the opinion that children will experience a greater sense of ease when you are present, knowing that there is not an excessive crowd around them.

We have noted a considerable rise in student enrollment at our school and an increase in the number of students utilizing our bus services. We sincerely appreciate the confidence you have placed in our school and our safety protocols for all students.

As previously communicated, we had scheduled the commencement of bus transportation on Wednesday, August 28, 2024, and we are committed to fulfilling this promise to our parents.

In furtherance of our commitment to student safety, the school owners have entered into a new partnership with "Fast", a bus company, in addition to our current bus service provider, Global Wings. This collaboration, initiated in July, aims to ensure the safety of our students and provide brand-new buses for the upcoming academic year. We are pleased to have both Global Wings and Fast as our partners in this endeavor.

Regrettably, we must announce that nine (9) newly acquired buses from the Fast company, specifically numbered 63 through 71, will not be operational at this time. These buses are duly registered through the relevant government authorities. We will promptly inform parents of alternative arrangements once the buses are operational.

لقد كان من دواعي سروري لقاء العديد من أولياء الأمور هذا الصباح والترحيب بكم في المدرسة للعام الدراسي الجديد 2024-2025.

نأمل أن تكونوا راضين عن الترتيبات التي تم وضعها لبدء العام الدراسي بشكل تدريجي لكل صف دراسي، والتي تهدف إلى تعريفكم بالفصول الدراسية ومداخل ومخارج المدرسة. نحن نعتقد أن الأطفال سيشعرون بقدر أكبر من الراحة عندما تكونون بجانهم، خاصة مع عدم وجود ازدحام شديد حولهم.

لقد لاحظنا زيادة كبيرة في عدد الطلاب المستجلين في مدرستنا وارتفاعًا في عدد الطلاب الذين يستخدمون خدمة النقل المدرسي لدينا. نحن نقدر بصدق الثقة التي وضعتموها في مدرستنا.

كما تم إبلاغكم سابقًا، كان من المقرر بدء خدمات النقل بالحافلات يوم الأربعاء 28 أغسطس 2024، ونحن ملتزمون بالوفاء بهذا الوعد لأولياء الأمور.

في إطار حرصنا المستمر على سلامة الطلاب، قرر مجلس إدارة المدرسـة التعاقد مع شركة حافلات جديدة، "فاسـت"، لتقديم خدمات النقل المدرمي بجانب مزود الخدمة الحالي، "جلوبال وبنجز". تم بدء هذا التعاون في شهر يوليو بهدف ضمان سلامة طلابنا وتوفير حافلات جديدة بالكامل للعام الدراسي القادم. نحن سعداء بأن يكون كل من "جلوبال وبنجز" و"فاست" شربكين لنا في هذه المهمة.

ومع ذلك، نأسف لإبلاغكم بأن تسع (9) حافلات جديدة من شركة "فاست"، وهي الحافلات المرقمة من 63 إلى 71، لن تكون جاهزة للعمل في الوقت الحالي. سنقوم بإبلاغ أولياء الأمور فور استكمال التراخيص من الجهات الحكومية وتشغيل الحافلات وتوفير الترتيبات البديلة.







Kindly note that students assigned to buses 1 through 62 will be picked up and dropped off on Wednesday, August 28, 2024. Bus monitors will liaise with parents to provide specific pick-up times. It is essential to ensure that your children are prompt at designated pick-up points.

We appreciate your patience as we work to finalize the operation of buses 63-71. Rest assured, we will promptly notify you once licensed drivers are available.

We understand the inconvenience caused by these nine bus' delays. However, please be assured that our primary concern is the safety of our students. We take every precaution to ensure their well-being during transit to and from school.

As we commence this new academic year, we extend our gratitude for your ongoing support and understanding. Together, we are committed to maintaining a safe and secure environment for all our students.

Yours sincerely,

Dr. Antoinette Brown **Principal Director**

يرجى العلم أن الطلاب المستجلين في الحافلات من 1 إلى 62 سيتم نقلهم الى ومن المدرسة يوم الأربعاء 28 أغسطس 2024. سيتواصل مشرفو الحافلات مع أولياء الأمور لتحديد أوقات الاستلام بدقة. من الضروري التأكد من وجود أبنائكم في نقاط الاستلام المحددة في الوقت المناسب.

نحن نقدر صبركم بينما نعمل على تشغيل الحافلات المرقمة من 63 إلى 71. نؤكد لكم أننا سنقوم بإبلاغكم فور توفر السائقين المرخصين.

ندرك الإزعاج الذي قد يسببه تأخير هذه الحافلات التسع، ولكن نؤكد لكم أن سلامة طلابنا هي أولوبتنا القصوي. نتخذ كافة الاحتياطات لضمان سلامتهم أثناء الانتقال من وإلى المدرسة.

ومع بدء العام الدراسي الجديد، نعرب عن امتناننا لدعمكم وتفهمكم المستمر. معًا، نحن ملتزمون بالحفاظ على بيئة آمنة ومأمونة لجميع طلابنا.

وتفضلوا بقبول فائق الاحتراد

مديرة المدرسة





